
Town of Oregon  
1138 Union Rd., Oregon, WI 53575 

https://town.oregon.wi.us   T: 608-835-3200 

 

2022 Property Tax Collection 

Payment Options 

Option 1: Drop off in secure drop-box- located in the Town Hall 
parking lot.  

Note: Want a receipt? Put your email in the memo line of your 
check and we will send you an electronic receipt or enclose a 
self-addressed stamped envelope for a paper receipt.  

Option 2: Mail your payment to Town Hall – 1138 Union Road, 
Oregon, WI 53575. 

Option 3: During In-Person Collection Dates/Hours 

• Wednesdays 8am-4:30pm 
 

• Appointment required outside of In- person collection 
hours. 

 

*** Visit https://town.oregon.wi.us for more information. 

 

Town Hall Hours of Operation Monday- Thursday 8am-4pm 
Fridays by Appointment.   

 

 

 

 

 
  

  

 

2023 Election Schedule 
 
February 21 - Spring Primary 
 
April 4 - Spring Election 

Town Board Elections 

Positions up for election: 

· Two Town Board Supervisors 

  Board Chair Position  

Þ Serve Two-Year Terms.  

Þ Election held on Tuesday, 
April 4th, 2023. 

Þ Spring Primary on Tuesday, 
February 21st, 2023.             
(If needed)  

 

The candidates for these 
positions are selected by 
nomination paper method. 

 

For more information on 
running for local office. See 
https://elections.wi.gov/can
didates/local/non-partisan or 
contact the Clerk’s office at 
608-835-3200.  

  

 

Town of Oregon Recycling Center (TORC) 
    1067 Storytown Road, Oregon, WI 53575 

 
 NEW Hours:  Saturdays 7:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  
 
 Reserved for use by Town of Oregon residents ONLY. 
 Proof of residency required.  

 

  STAY INFORMED! 

Visit the Town Website and Subscribe for updates!  
https://town.oregon.wi.us/subscribe-to-updates 

https://town.oregon.wi.us/
https://town.oregon.wi.us/
https://elections.wi.gov/candidates/local/non-partisan
https://elections.wi.gov/candidates/local/non-partisan


Important News 

 

* Annual Meeting 
April 18th, 2023, 6pm.  
 
* Introducing Badger 
Books, electronic 
poll books in 2023.  
 
* Town wide 
Curbside Garbage & 
Recycling collection 
beginning July 2023! 
 
* The Plan 
Commission is 
currently working 
hard to update the 
Comprehensive Plan. 
Stay Informed on 
Public Hearings and 
Meetings by visiting 
the Town Website. 
Subscribe for 
Updates!  

 

 

                                 Snow Removal Guidelines   
The Town of Oregon road crew strives to plow and remove snow from the roads as efficiently and 
safely as possible.   

Please follow the DO’s and DON’Ts below to help the snow removal crew clear your street 
efficiently. 
 • DO park your vehicle(s) in your driveway, off the street, especially in cul-de-sacs.  
 • DO OBEY all snow emergency rules/regulations, parking signage, and parking regulations. 
 • DO NOT push or blow snow into or across streets or pedestrian areas 
 • DO NOT put trash and recycling carts in the street. Place in your driveway. 

* Dane County Highway Department is responsible for snowplowing County Highways MM, CC, A & D.  Any 
concerns should be directed to Dane County Public Works at 608-266-4039.    

* If you have snowplow concerns when the office is closed, please contact Chairman Wayne Ace at 608-576-
7281.  

   

 

Introduction to Badger Books 
Badger Books are electronic pollbooks that will be used at the 
Town of Oregon starting in February 2023.  
 
What they are:  

• They are poll books. They check in voters and produce a voter 
number on a slip of paper for each voter. 

• They are also used to register voters, and to process absentee 
ballots. 

• When voters check in, they will give their names and addresses 
to the election inspectors, just as they have in the past. The only 
difference will be that the inspectors will be looking up voter 
names electronically, rather than in paper poll books. Voters’ 
signatures will still be required, but voters will sign their names on 
an electronic screen using their fingers or a stylus, rather than in 
the paper poll book. 

What they are not:  

o They are not voting machines – you can’t cast votes on them. 
Voting will continue to be done on paper ballots. 

o They are not vote tabulators – they don’t count votes. The vote 
tabulation process will not change. 

o They are not connected to the internet or any other outside 
source. They are connected to a server through a router within 
each polling place that allows the books to talk to each other. 
They communicate only with each other. 

 


